
AEP OHIO TRANSMISSION COMPANY’S RESPONSE TO 
OHIO POWER SITING BOARD STAFF’S 

DISCOVERY REQUEST 
OPSB CASE 23-0040-EL-BLN 

STAFF FOURTH SET 
 

 
INTERROGATORY 
 
DR-04-001 1) Page 3 of the Application states that the project is planned to begin in 

April 2023 with an anticipated in-service date of May 2024. Staff has 
recently learned that the linked Groves Road-Shannon project has been 
delayed, please confirm or update this Shannon-Astor project’s beginning 
and in-service dates. 

 
RESPONSE 
 
The Company anticipates construction for the Project will begin in March 2024, with an in-
service date of April 2025. 
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